ADVANCE QUESTIONS TO THE REPUBLIC OF KOREA (SECOND BATCH)

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
· What steps has the Republic of Korea taken to grant refugee or some other form of permanent residency status to individuals from countries other than the DPRK who would face persecution or torture if returned? 
· We are concerned that narrow legal definitions of rape, coupled with criminal defamation and libel laws, discourage rape and domestic violence survivors from reporting their attackers. What is the Republic of Korea doing to ensure the protection of rape and domestic violence survivors?
· There are reports that the Republic of Korea is proposing transitioning the Ministry of Gender Equality and Family (MOGEF) into the Ministry of Health and Welfare.  How will persons supported by MOGEF, mostly women and children, continue to be supported by the national government if such a transition occurs?
· The Republic of Korea has the largest gender pay gap in the OECD.  What policies is the Government considering to address this disparity and to promote women’s economic empowerment? 
· What steps is the Republic of Korea taking toward marriage equality for same sex couples?
· We appreciate the progress the Republic of Korea has made on alternative forms of national service but remain concerned about the duration and restrictions on individuals’ freedom of movement for conscientious objectors.  How is the government ensuring that service options are a fair and equitable alternative to military service rather than a punitive measure for conscientious objectors?

CANADA
· How is the Republic of Korea supporting defectors from DPRK to seek justice and exercise their right to freedom of expression?  
· How will the proposed changes to the Ministry of Gender Equality and Family impact support for victims of gender-based and domestic violence, as well as the promotion of equal opportunities for women and girls? 




URUGUAY
· En seguimiento de la recomendación presentada por Uruguay en el tercer ciclo de examen, que fuera aceptada por República de Corea, agradeceríamos recibir información complementaria sobre el estado de los debates nacionales encaminados a la firma y ratificación de la Convención para la Protección de Todas las Personas contra las Desapariciones Forzadas.








